AGM Minutes 2021

Attendees Via Zoom

Becky F, Abby F, Ben F, Amanda L, Lucy M, Kelly H, Katie H, Tasha B, Jo A, Chris L

Apologies

Emily Hawthorne,

Chair's report

See Appendix A

Treasurer's report

See separate document

Roles within the committee

It was discussed that we are struggling to recruit members for the committee and fill posts, We voted to reduce the number of vice chairs back to 1.

Chair – Becky Fowler – Katie H 2nd – vote unanimous

Vice Chair – Abby Fox -Lucy Moment 2nd – vote unanimous

Treasurer – Amanda Loach – Jo Adlam 2nd – vote unanimous

Secretary – remains vacant

Trustees

Abby Fox, Amanda Loach, Becky Fowler, Katie Hutchings, Lucy Moment, Natasha Beaumont. Sharlaine Norton and Helen Burdge have resigned as trustees.

APPENDIX A

St Anne's PTFA Chair report November 2022

Thank you all for coming this evening. We meet to celebrate the achievements of the year and to summarise the activity of the PTFA at St Anne's Church Academy. I would like to thank all the Trustees, Committee members, volunteers and staff who support our on-going hard work, without you all we would not have achieved so much this year THANK YOU.

We have had another successful year of fundraising, which Amanda our Treasurer will summarise in a moment.

We had a quieter than usual fundraising year due to Covid restrictions. We held the Christmas fair in Dec 2019 and raised £2049.49 and our Christmas Gift Fundraising event through RIVA Gifts raising £466.20.

We had started thinking about other fundraising in early 2020 however all fundraising was cancelled due to Covid Lockdowns starting in Mar 2020 and lasting until the end of the academic year.

September 2020 brought hope that restrictions would be lifted, unfortunately that was not to be. We held our first virtual event, our Christmas Fair which raised £230.59 and our Christmas gift Fundraising through RIVA Gifts which raised £299.

We held our second virtual fair at Easter which was even ore popular than Christmas raising £406.53.

We purchased a Christmas Tree stand to replace our old one.

Gardening club £236.96, World book day vouchers £71.04, We bought books and ice-creams for the 2020 Y6 leavers and ice poles for the Keyworker children. We donated £8000 for iPads across both sites.

Positions within the committee are up for renewal this evening and I would encourage any of you to volunteer for these if you are interested. If being on the committee is not what you are looking for we would still welcome your help and ideas for developing and moving forward into 2020. Once again, thank you for your hard work this year and coming tonight.